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232 Matthews Station Street
Matthews, NC 28'l 05
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March 24,2017

Louis Mitchell
Division Engineer
716 W. Main Street
Albemarle, NC 28001

Dear Louis:

On behalf of the Town of Matthews we appreciate the passage of the Strategic Transportation Investments Act

that has subsequently made available additionalfunding for urban communities in the State of North Carolina like

the Town of Matthews. There are a number of road projects we are excjted to have built, including Independence

Boulevard and the completion of the parallel network system via Independence Point Parkway and Northeast

Parkway and McKee Road from Pleasant Plains Road to East John Street.

Attached is a resolution from the Town Board expressing our concerns with the current design standards for the

U-4714 project, otherwise known as East John Street in the Town of Matthews. While we realize that traffic

congestion is a major concern in our area, the top priority for the Town of Matthews Mayor and Board of

Commissioners is to preserve our small-town character. As you are aware, John Street comes through the core of

the town. Our other major concern with the project is that if not properly designed it will divide the historic

downtown core from Stumptown Park, Matthews Community Center, McDowell Arts Center and Matthews

Elementary School. Please see the resolution. The resolution outlines some specific design concerns. The staff

and Board look forward to meeting with NCDOT and its consultants to address our concerns to ensure that this

road does not adversely impact the character of our community.

As a side note, we want to make sure that the construction timing for all these road projects is taken into account.

Currently we foresee McKee Road, East John Street, and Independence Boulevard and its parallel street network

all being under construction at the same time. Please take precautions to make sure this construction is

appropriately timed to assist with traffic concerns.

Thanks for all you do for the State of North Carolina.

CC: Scott Cole, NCDOT Deputy Division Engineer, Division 10
Mayor Jim Taylor & Board of Commissioners

Blodgett
Town Manager
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